
Town of Windsor, County of Broome State of New York 

RECOMMENDATION TO IMPROVE TRAFFIC SAFETY BY REDUCING THE SPEED LIMIT AND 

POSTING SPEED LIMIT SIGNS ON OSTRANDER ROAD IN THE TOWN OF WINDSOR 

Resolution #31-2022 

 

At a regular meeting of the Town of Windsor Town Board, held at Windsor Town Hall on the 14th day of 

September, 2022, the following resolution was; 

 

Offered by:  

Second by:  

 

 WHEREAS, the community and the Town of Windsor are concerned about traffic safety and the safety 

of residents; and 

 

 WHEREAS, a request from the community was presented to the Town Board alleging that a reduction in 

the speed limit was necessary for the entire length of Ostrander Road due to heavy commercial truck traffic; and 

 

 WHEREAS, currently the road is unposted and has a speed limit of 55 mph. The public requests that the 

speed limit be reduced to 45 mph for the entire length of the road; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the community and the Town want appropriate action taken to mitigate the deterioration of 

the road surface; and 

  

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Windsor resolves to 

recommend to the County of Broome and the New York State Department of Transportation that, for those reasons 

outlined herein, the speed limit on Ostrander Road be reduced to 45 mph that the speed limit be clearly posted; 

and it is further 

 

 RESOLVED that copies of this Resolution and the attached NYS DOT form shall be forwarded to the 

offices of District 52 Senator Fred J. Akshar II, Assemblyperson Joe G. Angelino, Broome County Executive 

Jason T. Garnar, and NYS Department of Transportation Interim Director Brian Kelly; and it is further 

 

 RESOLVED that this resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 

CERTIFICATION 

I, Elizabeth Pfister, do hereby certify that I am the Town Clerk of the Town of Windsor and that the foregoing 

constitutes a true, correct and complete copy of a resolution duly adopted by the Town Board of the Town of 

Windsor at a meeting thereof held at the Windsor Town Hall on the 14th day of May, 2021. Said resolution was 

adopted by the following roll call vote: 

 

Vote of the Board: 

 Supervisor Mark Odell     VOTED -  

 Deputy Supervisor Daniel Colwell    VOTED -  

 Council Member Gary Hupman    VOTED -  

 Council Member Timothy Harting    VOTED -  

 Council Member Christine Kennedy-Tierno  VOTED -  

                  Town of Windsor Seal 

Motion __________ 

Resolution Adopted:         ________________________ 

Elizabeth Pfister, Town Clerk 

Town of Windsor 


